
[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]


[image: image4.png]


Rotary Club of Maffra
PO Box 154, MAFFRA 3860, VICTORIA AUSTRALIA
E: rotaryclubmaffra@gmail.com
WEB: www.maffrarotary.org
Rotary Club of Maffra meets 1st, 3rd & 5th Thursday, 6.00 for 6.30 pm

Duart Receptions, 20 McLean Street, Maffra

Apologies and visitors to Nathan Smith by 1 pm. Telephone (03) 5147 1985
RI President Ian Riseley, District Governor Don Ripper, Assistant Governor Bill Degnan
Volume 70, Number 38  



 Thursday 16th May, 2018
VICTORY THROUGH HARMONY

 TOAST “TO THE PRIVILEGE OF COMMUNITY SERVICE”
ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 2017-2018   




  
President Graeme Hemming, Immediate Past President 
Sue Gray, Secretary Dianne Honey

 
Treasurer Helen Lanigan, Administration/Foundation Graeme Hemming, Service Projects Cath Noble
Membership/Public Relations Dianne Honey, Board Members Veronica Dwyer, Roger Malouf, & Ted Mitchell  




OTHER ROLES







Publicity Dianne Honey, Sergeant at Arms/Fines Cath Noble Program Co-ordinator Veronica Dwyer, Club Bulletin Dianne Honey, Attendance Neil Wishart, Arthur's Swindle Sandra Houghton, Family of Rotary Dianne Honey, Club Protection Officer Sharon Knight, On to Conference Sue Gray, Club Website Sue Gray & Dianne Honey Rosters – Registrations, Friendship, Property, Caravan,
 Helen Lanigan and Veronica Dwyer
COMMITTEES

	FOUNDATION and
ADMINISTRATION 
	PUBLIC RELATIONS and MEMBERSHIP
	SERVICE PROJECTS

	Graeme Hemming 

Helen Lanigan 

Veronica Dwyer

Neil Wishart

	Dianne Honey
Roger Malouf 

Sharon Knight 

Kirsty Snyder

	Cath Noble, Sue Gray, George Duursema, Brian Gray, Sandra Houghton, Ted Mitchell, Nathan Smith, and John Osborn.

	
	
	


Presidents Report

President Graeme Hemming proposed the Toast and welcomed members and guests. Rotarian Jean Mawhinney, Neil Wishart’s guest Peter Hargreaves, Guest speaker Racheal Bajayo from Fit 2 Drive Foundation, staff from Maffra Secondary College (MSC), Carol Caffrey, Sarah Witcomb, Kim and Nicole. Apologies were received from Ted Mitchell (leave of absence), Brian Gray, Sandra Houghton, George Duursema, Roger Malouf and Sharon Knight. Milestones: Helen Lanigan joined Rotary in 1994 while Nathan Smith joined in 2007. It is Dianne Honey’s birthday on the 23rd. Our club was charted in 1947.  Graeme reminded members to complete their Club Health Check and return to PDG Tim Moore. The caravan is not required this week, but is the following week on the 25th May. Those on duty are Nathan Smith and John Osborn. Graeme has organised members to run the June 3rd community market. Cath Noble will show Kirsty Snyder the ins and outs of the storage shed at the recreation reserve. As is usual there will be 2 shifts. The first being 7 - 10am and the second 10am – 12.30pm. Last month was again very profitable. 
Secretary’s Report
Dianne has sent the correspondence board off on its journey so members can read the correspondence. She has Police check forms for completition by members to be eligible to help out with delivering Meals On Wheels (MOWs). The completed forms may be returned to Kirsty at McDonald Wing. 

Treasurer’s Report

Helen Lanigan told us the last market cleared $483. 

Member’s Reports

John Osborn reminded everyone that Bowel scan kits are available at the Chemists in Maffra, Heyfield and Stratford to purchase at $15. 
Kirsty has received permission to help members with the Police check for Meals On Wheels (MOWs). She can be found at McDonald Wing at the Maffra District Hospital during week days 9am – 5pm
Attendance

Neil Wishart reported 6 apologies, and 1 leave of absence. The caravan was moved by Nathan Smith, and Cath. Helen attended Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI), a Disaster Aid committee meeting and a District board meeting. 
Arthur’s Swindle

Sue Gray drew #11 and the lucky member is Cath. Well done!
Guest Speaker

President Graeme introduced Rachael Bajayo from the Fit 2 Drive (F2D) Foundation who run a program for Year 11 students. Rachael thanked the staff members from Maffra Secondary College (MSC) for attending her presentation. F2D is the only organisation authorised to teach this particular Vic Roads program. There are 3 programs organised by Vic Roads which are aimed at particular year levels. The aim of the programs is to have no deaths or serious injuries on our roads. There are focuses on safe roads, safer vehicles, speed limits and altering people’s perceptions of what constitutes road safety. The work of F2D is to focus on people to create better outcomes for young drivers particularly red “P” plate drivers who are driving unsupervised for the first time. Unfortunately these young drivers appear in the highest death and injury statistics. F2D’s aim is to stop this statistical spike. They do this by introducing the year 11 students to the influence of danger from passengers on drivers, cues to take action strategies and to have a voice. The program is not about skills but of attitudes and dangers. Rachael explained the correlation of the number of passengers to an increase in danger to everyone in the vehicle. Interestingly this correlation does not occur when the passengers are family members as usually they are younger than the driver. F2D tries to change attitudes and they are:-self efficacy (the belief they have the ability to change something), susceptibility (the belief they are at risk), costs and benefits (weigh up positives/negatives), Expectation of others (awareness of their perceptions of others expectations), intention (readiness of others in behaviour) and empathy (belief). F2D involve Victoria Police who do a presentation focused on speed, distraction, alcohol, and fatigue. A case study is done from which strategies are made from student’s suggestions. Of course F2D are always looking for sponsorship to take this unique program into Year 11. Rachael thanked our club for our past sponsorship. At this moment, President Graeme announced that our club would continue to fund F2D each year up to $600 per year. Racheal and the MSC staff members were delighted to hear this welcome news. 
ROSTERS- PLEASE READ ALL THE ROSTERS. 
Please let Helen know as soon as possible if you are unavailable for any rosters.
	DATE
	PROGRAM & OTHER DATES
	MEETING CHAIR

	31st May
	Social Evening Avon Ridge Winery

Bring along a Guest evening
	

	3rd June
	RC of Maffra community market
	

	7th June
	Lisa Kennedy returning YEP followed by Committee meetings.
	

	17th June
	District 9820 Changeover Dinner
	

	21st June 
	Marie Clark – Homeward Bound
	


CARAVAN ROSTER
	     Date
	Deliver
	Pick Up
	Booked By

	25th May
	
	
	Maffra Agricultural Society

	1st June
	
	
	Not required

	8th June
	
	
	Stratford Football Netball club

	15th June
	
	
	Not required

	22nd June
	
	
	Boisdale Consolidated School


MEETING DUTIES
	MONTH
	GREETING
	REGISTRATION
	PROPERTY

	June  2018
	
	
	


MEMBER MILESTONES- May/June
	DATE
	MEMBER’S BIRTDAY
	PARTNER’S BIRTHDAY
	WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
	JOINED ROTARY

	29th  May
	
	
	
	Charter 1947

	2nd June
	
	
	
	Sandra Houghton 2002



[image: image1.jpg]


     Rachael Bajayo F2D Foundation
